Budget and Legislative Committee Report

Presenter:  Mike Vayda/Mike Harrington
SECTION PRIORITIES FOR FY 2012
The final version of the 2012 ESS priorities has been sent to all Directors. 

Overarching Priorities:

· Directors favor increases in AFRI.
· Directors agree on the continuing need for capacity programs with increases at least 5-7%.
· Directors favor emphasis on integrated projects with extension and/or instruction

· Directors favor the proposed structure for NIFA with a recommendation that Bioenergy and Bioproducts be separated into a separate institute. (Note that the NIFA structure has not yet been approved by USDA.)
· Integration among the institutes is essential.

· Capacity programs should be managed with as few changes as possible. i.e. a seamless transition, possibly via an Office of Capacity Programs

· Multicultural Programs should also be managed in seamless manner in order to not negatively impact the programs, via an Office of Multicultural Programs at the Director’s level
New Themes: 

· Farm-scale energy technologies; 

· Energy conservation efforts for “Agricultural and Community Systems”; 

· Keeping small scale farms economically viable, integrate into “Plant and Animal Production Systems”;

· Food security in the US is a developing problem that few recognize

· Interstate water allocations;

· Making locally-produced food in individual states more profitable and sustainable; 
· Sustainability of food, fuel and fiber;

· Need ‘high risk’ research funding targeted to provide opportunity for transformative change.

What are the next $200 Million Programs?
This question was couched in terms of the themes discussed by Dr Shah in bold below.  There were many what could be termed predictable responses that are detailed in summary.
FORMULA FUNDS WHITE PAPER

The ESCOP Executive Committee and the Budget and Legislative Committee met by phone on Friday October 23 to discuss the white paper “Revitalizing the Land Grant University System” ver 6.0.  It was agreed that capacity funding is essential to members of the ESS and that efforts should be made to work with Extension to refine this message.   
SECTION PRIORITIES FY 2011 FINAL RESULTS
Overarching Priorities:

· The Directors indicate that maintaining capacity for research through base funds (Hatch, Evans-Allen, McIntire-Stennis, and Animal Health is the top priority by 70%:30% margin over moving funds into competitive programs.  
· Increasing funding for the AFRI with emphasis on integrated activities continues to be an important priority
· The Directors favor the concept of “continuing services” increases for the formula programs but suggest that the increase should be 5% to 10% rather than the rate of inflation.

· Directors strongly favored funding new mandatory research programs at the authorized levels
FALL BAC MEETING
The next Budget and Advocacy Committee meeting with be held Saturday November 14 in conjunction with the APLU (NASULGC) Annual meeting in Washington DC.  

The ESS will support the Administration’s efforts to grow AFRI and will also be seeking at 10% increase in formula lines.
